MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

FEBRUARY 21, 2007
In attendance: Adler, Alexy, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Eberly, Edelbach, Erickson, Fisher, Gorman, Hutton, Johnson, Kamber, Konzel, Kravitz, Leven, Lovett, Morin, Nicolosi, Norris, Novell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Paces, Palmer, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, and Venturo.
Excused: Hagedorn, Knox, Karsnitz, Nakra, Petroff, and Roberts.
Absent: Ahlawat, Al-Omaishi, Bricker, Hernandez, Rice, and Vandegrift.
APPROVAL OF JANUARY MINUTES

The minutes of the January 31, 2007 meeting were accepted as submitted.

FOLLOW-UP TO CFA REVISION OF PROMOTION DOCUMENT
· Ad Hoc Committee on External Review – a motion was made by Don Lovett and seconded by Amanda Norvell to accept the document as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.

· Ad Hoc Committee on Grading – a motion was made by Debbie Compte and seconded by Jackie Norris to approve the document.  Following discussion, the document passed, as amended:  28 yes, 0 no, 2 abstain
SENATE COMMITTEE ON INTELLECTUAL COMMUNITY
Chris Fisher reported there were 6 good candidates and proposed Alan Waterman – Psychology (will lecture on April 4, 2007), Don Lovett – Biology (will lecture Fall 2007), and Jo Ann Gross – History (will lecture Spring 2008).  Cynthia Paces moved, with David Venturo seconding, that the candidates be approved.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Chris proposed a change in the criteria for future applications.  Following discussion, the following motion was approved:  “Beginning with the selection process for 2008-09, nominees for the Senate Colloquium for Faculty Research & Creative Activity will be limited to tenured faculty.”  
COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
· Academic Programs (CAP) – Amanda Norvell reported the committee is working on two issues: recommendations of program closures and the final exam policies.  She will present reports on these items at the March meeting.
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – David Venturo deferred his report for a future meeting.

· Students & Campus Community (CSCC) – Lynn Bradley reported the committee has worked on the alcohol and drug policy which has been approved.

The last twenty-five minutes were devoted to a Question & Answer session with Provost Beth Paul.
The meeting closed at 1:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
